TOWN OF GRANVILLE Public Hearing Minutes November 20, 2017

Approved

A site visit was conducted before the Public Hearing that took place at 4:00 and ended around 4:40 pm. In attendance for the site visit were Selectboard members Bruce Hyde and Sean Linskey and Town Clerk Kathy Werner.

The Public Hearing was called to Order at 5:00 pm.

In Attendance to the public Hearing:

Select board: Bruce Hyde/Chair, Sean Linskey and Richard Poole

Public: Cheryl Sargeant, Norm Arseneault, Marilyn and Shawn Doughrity

Bruce began the meeting by stating that the proposed Class 4 road sits mostly on land owned by the Short Hill Ski Club and a small portion sits on land owned by Jay and Alice Benson. Bruce reported Jay is interested in helping make improvements to the new Town road. Short Hill Ski Club submitted by mail, a copy of their Corporate Resolution, resolving to granting "approval to the Town of Granville's request to add their private road connection between Kennedy Road and McDonald Road into their class 4 inventory of roads". A copy of the Short Hill Ski Club Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes was also submitted to the Public Hearing.

Norm Arseneault submitted a copy to the Public Hearing a survey map showing the location of the proposed Class 4 Road.

No other public comments were made during the hearing and no written comments were received.

The Public Hearing closed at 5:30 pm.

Respectfully Submitted By: Kathy Werner Town Clerk/Treasurer